KRRC OF Soldotna Meeting 
Minutes 7/19/06 @ Kenai Peninsula Borough Conference Room
Attendees: Kristin Lambert, Olga Weissenberg, Gregory Weissenberg, Lucy Mishou, Dennis Ghormley, Mike Haggerty, Bonnie Nichols, Sylvia Reynolds, Charlissa Magen, Ned Magen, Mark Larson, Sandra Ghormley, Cliff Baker.
Special guests:  Noko & Steve Yoshida

The meeting was called to order at 7:00pm.

Minutes were not available from the previous meeting.
President, Kristin Lambert announced that Kim O’Meara, District Trainer, will donate a Russian flag to our club.  Steve suggested that we should consider asking for a Russian Rotary club to sponsor us.  The idea was enthusiastically accepted by the members.  
Cliff Baker, Soldotna Rotary Club, discussed a fund-raiser and is looking for a sponsoring club.  The Golf Benefit is scheduled for August 12th.  Rotary would get $25 per each $100 entry fee.  There would be other opportunities to sell advertising and volunteers are needed. The club decided not to participate this year, but will consider support in 2007.  Several Rotarians volunteered to help with the event.  

Steve Yoshida, the District Friendship Exchange Co-Chair and PDG for 1994-1995, spent time talking about the Family of Rotary International with themes in Health. Water, Literacy, Family.  He discussed the Friendship Exchange program where Rotarians can host participants as well as go to other hosting countries; Fiji, Australia, Thailand.  There will be a group here from Biysk, Russia, on August 16 & 17th that we might host.  They will need housing and touring the area.  Steve talked about the Rotary Health fairs that started with one little idea and now has joined resources with RI and other clubs to be widespread in Russia and Alaska.

The meeting wrapped up with a discussion about possible upcoming programs.  Youth Exchange, Ambassadorial Scholarships, and the District Simplified Grant program plus craft talks are all good ideas.
Meeting adjourned at 8:10pm.

Submitted by S. Ghormley
